

Greek Orthodox Metropolis of New Jersey

ΙΕΡΑ ΜΗΤΡΟΠΟΛΙΣ ΝΕΑΣ ΙΕΡΣΕΗΣ

January 11, 2024

To the Very Rev. and Rev. Clergy
Esteemed Members of the Parish Councils
Directors and Faculty of the Religious Education Programs of the
Northern New Jersey Region of the
Greek Orthodox Metropolis of New Jersey

My beloved in the Lord,

I hope and pray that this letter finds all of you well, both physically and spiritually as we enter into the New Year 2024.

The Greek Orthodox Metropolis of New Jersey in its continued efforts to cultivate and enhance the Religious Education Schools of the parishes, as well as to assist our dedicated teachers in better education our beloved children, will be hosting a Religious Education Teachers Seminar for the Northern New Jersey Region on Saturday, February 10, 2024, at the Ss. Nicholas Constantine and Helen Greek Orthodox Church located at 80 Laurel Ave in Roseland, New Jersey. The seminar will begin at 9:00am and will conclude at approximately 2:00pm with lunch provided.

Please know that all teachers serving in our communities are expected to attend and participate in this important Seminar. However, although this Seminar is intended for the teachers, all those interested are invited to attend. Please RSVP directly to the Ss. Nicholas, Constantine and Helen parish at 973-251-2920 by February 2, 2024, in order to allow for proper preparations to be made the host community.

Praying that our loving Lord continues to bless you, your families and all the dedicated faithful of our sacred Metropolis, I remain

With Paternal Love and Blessings,

† APOSTOLOS

Metropolitan of New Jersey

7 Metrogolitan Agostolog